Kendal and District Table Tennis League
Minutes of AGM – 7.30 pm 1 May 2014 at Ibis 
	Present – Mick Taylor (Sec), Tony March (Chairman), Phil Swift, Norman Philbey, Matt Neal, Doug Baxter

Apologies – Bob Gale, Bryan Rhodes, Bruce Carnaffin, Chris Knowles, Bob Bagot, Keith Dymond, Martin Wakelin

1 Minutes of previous AGM

Accepted and signed by Tony.

2 Matters arising

The thinking behind delaying the play-offs to the start of next season was queried and discussed.  

Some players are still using illegal bat rubbers, which gives an unfair advantage.  Agreed MT should write a letter to those concerned.

3 Chairman’s Report (Tony)

The tournament had a much better entry this year, up from 94 to 151 event entries.  The advertising paid dividends.
The first division was closely fought and very exciting, with Natland A worthy winners.

Tony thanked all helpers, including Mick, Norman, Bob, Martin and Chris, for their hard work.

Bryan Rhodes is resigning as Coaching and Development Officer.  This is a very important role and we need someone to take his place asap.  At present there is no one to do that. 

4 Secretary’s Report (Mick)

A provisional calendar of events for next season was tabled (see attached).  Mick explained this was for discussion only as various factors, not least the number of teams next year, could influence the calendar.  Phil asked if the Crook Veterans Tournament could be added.  Tony suggested the Finals Night could be Thursday, to avoid football on TV.  MT to also check Mother’s Day.

Sandra Deaton is now ETTA Chairman, with Suzie Hughes seeking nomination for Deputy Chairman.

All said they were happy with the slimmed down handbook which is only given to team captains.

It is likely that the ETTA will raise fees for individual ETTA membership from £8 to £10 (50% of that for juniors).  This was discussed with varying views.  Agreed to wait and listen to the arguments / proposals from the ETTA before deciding how to vote on the matter.

Coaching started at Burton yesterday.  Junior numbers good but only 3 seniors.  Agreed to monitor, but inclined to let the seniors continue, despite the loss of revenue.

5  Treasurers Report (Tony)

The draft accounts were presented (see attached).  Expenditure exceeded income by £244 and at the end of the season we have £3157 in hand.  This deficit will rise next year because of the coaching course presently running, which may be subsidised by around £450. Trophy cost is £973, which is high.  After discussion, it was agreed to save some money by buying  engraved medals rather than trophies for adult runners up.  Junior runners up and all winners to continue to get trophies.

Tony recommended that fees next season should remain unchanged, except that any ETTA increase should be passed on.

The accounts were approved, subject to finalising and audit.

6 Match and Membership Secretary’s Report 

Martin Wakelin’s report was read out.  We have 107 adult league members and 43 juniors.  Most fixtures played on time, albeit some with only two players.  More cards are coming in electronically, which means results are updated more quickly.  Thanks to all who have sent in cards promptly.  The new format of the 365 website is much improved.  Martin is happy to continue in both his roles.

The website was discussed.  It was agreed MT should ask Martin to check the accuracy of the “check availability” function.

7 Junior Secretary’s Report (Norman)

Three junior divisions had been run at QKS by Norman, with a good standard throughout.  The junior tournament entry this year was up and went well.  Local teams entered the Bay League, which was well attended and created much interest.  The need for a progression for the better QKS players (eg the Chan brothers) was discussed.  Matt will speak to Melissa Booth (head of games at QKS) and suggest players could join clubs like Natland, Dallam or Burton.  

8 ESSTA Report (Norman, in Matt O’Flynn’s absence)

Five local teams have taken part (Storth and Natland in U11, Dallam and QKS in U13 and QES in U19).  QES got through to the second round and qualified for the third round in Lincoln.  Sadly they were unable to take part because of the travel difficulties.  Several juniors took part in the Cumbria Schools Individual Championships, with Archie Catnach reaching the semi finals of the U11 and James Neal winner in the U16 and r/u in the U13.  Some then progressed to the National Championships, but found it hard going.

9 Lancs and Cheshire Veterans League (Phil, in the absence of John Wood)

Two teams entered, one in second and one in third division.  Final positions not known.

10 Press Officer’s Report

Mark Ashburn was not present.

11 Tournament Report

Bob Bagot’s report was read out.  The tournament was a success and the entry was overall much improved.  The disappointments were Band 2 and the number of ladies entering.  We must not relax our efforts over publicity, which worked well this year.  Bob was pleased with Finals Night and the attendance there.  He is happy to continue in his role organising the Tournament and the Divisional Shield Finals in January.  He is also happy to organise trophies for the Tournament but not for other events.
12 Election of Officers

All officers were re-elected en block except for the position of Coaching and Development Officer which is vacant following the resignation of Bryan Rhodes.

13 AOB

None
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KDTTL, Provisional Calendar for Season 2014 – 15

Notes

1.   School holidays are:

· October half term
27 – 31 Oct 2014

· Christmas

18 Dec – 6 Jan 2015

· Feb half term

16 – 20 Feb 2015

· Easter


27 March – 13 April 2015

2.   I have assumed a ten team grid, ie 18 League fixtures in the season.
3.   Dates may change after further discussion.


2014

Thurs 11 Sept


Pre-season Council Meeting

w/c 29 September

League fixtures begin

w/c 27 October


Free week (half term)

w/c 8 December

1st round Divisional Shield

w/c 22 and 29 December
Christmas break

2015

Sat 3 Jan


Junior Tournament

w/c 5 Jan


Fixtures resume

Sun 11 Jan


Divisional Shield Finals

w/c 16 Feb


Free week (half term)

w/c 23 Feb


1st round KO Cup

w/c 9 March


2nd round KO Cup

w/c 14 March


Last week of fixtures

Sun 22 March


Annual Tournament

Tues 24 March


Finals Night

w/c 30 March


3rd round KO Cup

Mon 6 April


Easter Monday

w/c 13 April


Semi finals, KO Cup

Wed 22 April


KO Cup Final and Presentation

Thurs 30 April
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	KDTTL
	
	Draft Accounts 2013/14
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Income & Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	Balance Sheet
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	2010-11
	2011-12
	2012-13
	2013-14
	
	31.3.11
	31.3.12
	31.3.13
	31.3.14

	
	Actual
	Actual
	Actual
	Actual
	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	
	
	
	Cash at bank
	5741.03
	4765.63
	3866.64
	3569.20

	
	
	
	
	
	Creditors
	-1027.70
	-535.49
	-464.76
	-411.66

	Player & team reg fees
	3059.41
	2759.00
	2751.40
	2807.10
	Debtors
	0.00
	50.00
	0
	0.00

	Refund re Cumbria TTA
	32.02
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	Net Assets
	4713.33
	4280.14
	3401.88
	3157.54

	Other income
	0.00
	92.50
	0.00
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Income
	3091.43
	2851.50
	2751.40
	2807.10
	Reduct. in Net Assets 
	
	-£433.19
	-£878.26
	-244.34

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tournament Costs
	472.50
	450.00
	449.00
	523.00
	
	Notes
	
	
	

	Catering for finals night
	200.00
	200.00
	150.00
	180.00
	
	1. The deficit of expenditure over income in

	ETTA fees
	654.24
	645.00
	672.00
	892.00
	
	the year was £244.
	
	

	Trophies - engraving
	798.94
	578.25
	933.77
	973.94
	
	2. Income was steady but ETTA fees are up.

	Other equip. - s'boards
	83.97
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00
	
	3. No coaching costs but some planned for

	Net cost of DC coaching
	0.00
	727.00
	820.50
	0.00
	
	Spring 2014.
	
	

	K.Hunter coach course
	0.00
	0.00
	150.00
	0.00
	
	4. Costs of Divs 4-6 higher but entries up.

	Secretary's expenses
	129.20
	153.91
	48.39
	48.50
	
	5. Spent  extra £70 on publicising the annual

	Shirts for vets teams
	0.00
	169.90
	0.00
	0.00
	
	tournament but entries well up.
	

	CTTA/LTTA fees & fines
	85.00
	85.00
	110.00
	110.00
	
	6. Have included L& C vets fees but nothing

	KS/QKS - divs 4-6
	100.00
	115.00
	216.00
	324.00
	
	yet received.
	
	

	Handbook costs
	100.00
	160.63
	80.00
	0.00
	
	7. Engraving costs continue to rise.

	Total Expenditure
	2623.85
	3284.69
	3629.66
	3051.44
	
	8. We had net assets of £3158 at year end.

	
	
	
	
	
	
	(£3569 in the bank less £412 owed to

	Surplus/(deficit)
	467.58
	-433.19
	-878.26
	-244.34
	
	suppliers at 31.3.14).
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